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The Lake Eunice township board held the monthly meeting at the town hall on October 14, 2014 at 7pm.  All members were present. 
The minutes from the September 9, 2014 meeting were approved by a motion from J Rosing, and 2

nd 
by A Bergquist and it carried.  

Claims were reviewed for payment and transfer of adequate funds to cover payment of claims and payroll was approved as well as 
the treasurer’s report which was reviewed and approved as written by a motion from E Clem, 2

nd
 by W Jacobson and it carried. 

 
Darin Halvorson was present at the meeting introducing himself as he is running for Auditor-Treasurer on the November Election 
Ballot.  He talked about what he is currently and previously has been doing within the Auditor-Treasurer office.  This brought up 
some discussion on the gravel tax.  Rock Ridge has been taking some gravel from a pit that the township should be receiving some 
gravel tax on and we have not received any yet.  Darin was going to look into this for us.          
 
Rick Renner has been asked by Dave Peterson to put in 200 feet of culvert.  The board discussed this and decided that the standard 
size culvert would be allowed which is putting in a 30 feet approach.  Rick was going to let Dave know what the township will allow. 
 
Rick brought to the township boards attention that the snowplow needs to have a service inspection done.  The township board 
gave him the approval to have that completed.  Brush cutting some of the overhead tree limbs that hit the snowplow was also 
discussed and the board gave the approval for Rick to trim what is needed so damage would not be done to the snowplow.  
Discussion was brought up on where we get the sand/salt.  We have been getting it from the county but most townships get it from 
Hough Inc.  Rick was going to contact Hough and Dave was going to check with the County on the pricing and then a decision can be 
made from the findings. 
 
Mary Hendrickson was at the meeting showing the new plat book that is for sale and to answer any questions that we may have for 
the county.  She is currently holding the deputy Auditor-Treasurer position.  Discussion was held on getting some new updated 
township maps that we can replace the ones hanging on the walls.  Lisa was going to make a call to the company that made the plat 
books to see if updated township maps are available.  
 
Fire Hall update - timeline from start to finish will take six months to build the new fire hall in Audubon.  The township board needs 
to have some solid numbers on how much this is going to cost come the annual meeting in March.  Lake Eunice Township will pay 
for roughly 53% of the new fire hall.  The township will be getting quotes from three contractors on what we need to do at the 
townhall to be able to put the old fire engine here.  Dave is going to talk with our attorney on the legal part of this.   
 
A motion was made to adjourn at 7:55 pm by J Rosing, 2

nd
 by W Jacobson and it carried. 

Minutes approved on November 11, 2014.  Lisa Rietsema, Clerk 
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